BOARD MEETING

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

JULY 13, 2006

Members in attendance:  Neil Bernstein,  Cari Christensen, Charlotte Hays, Tammie Hoover, Teresa Johns,  Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Kris Stolba. 

The meeting was called to order by Vice-President, Tammie Hoover, at 7:05 pm.

The minutes of the June Board meeting were approved as submitted.  The minutes of the Special Meeting held on June 29th were approved for distribution to all board members.

Officers’ Reports

President, Dawn Gifford – No report

Vice President, Tammie Hoover – No report

Secretary, Charlotte Hays, reported that the update of the Board for the USFS was submitted by Dawn Gifford so that Teresa Johns could submit information as our new Membership secretary.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba,  submitted the following balances:


Checking
$19,417.42


Savings
       603.95



           __________




$20,021.37


CD’s

    5,058.85




__________



Total

$25,080.22

There was discussion about investment strategies and it was agreed that after regionals, when we anticipate extra cash flow into the club accounts, that we should examine our investment options and policies.

Committee Reports

Membership Secretary, Teresa Johns – Memberships have been updated with the USFS and a directory of club members is being put together.  

Ice Show, Nancy Krutzfield – No report.  Tammie Hoover advised that she has the DVD from the 2006 ice show and will look into having it copied for purchase.
Old Business 

Athletic Grant Program –

Tammie presented materials on the 2007 athletic grant program for board consideration.  It was agreed that families of athletes applying for grants under the program must have met their fundraising commitment to the club for the prior year for eligibility.  Language was also suggested to clarify that grants are issued per skating unit, i.e. a pair gets one grant to split between them.  It was also noted that the program may need to be re-evaluated when the club sponsors qualifying synchro teams in the future.  

Approval of the athletic grant program for the 2007 was deferred until the August meeting and the Board requested a formal estimate of the cost of the program for the competitive season.

New Business
 It was noted that the rink has a new manager and that rink staff is now opening the rink each morning.

Consideration of club ice rates needs to be considered at the August meeting.

The Board approved a motion to cancel the synchro clinic that was scheduled for July 22nd due to low enrollment.  The board approved coach Kayla Ward’s recommendation to invite Jennifer McMahon to work with our teams in the fall.

The Board also unanimously voted to wish Shawna Hoover a very Happy Birthday!

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

Post meeting notes –

 Since the July meeting, an e-mail motion was passed to proceed with running the test session planned for August 20 even if the club needs to incur a loss for the session.

CH

